
Dammeron Valley Water Works 
1 Dammeron Valley Drive East 
Dammeron Valley, UT  84783 

(435) 574-2295 
 

August 31, 2004 

Barbara Hjelle; 

For some time we have been encouraging you to convert your deeded irrigation rights 
to certificated rights.  Most have taken this step.  You have not. 

Because DVWW has no control over the transfer of deeded rights and no way to 
follow up on keeping the rights current, there is a chance that the right can be lost or 
jeopardized.  The certificated rights are kept current by the Water Company and we control 
their transfer.  For your own protection we strongly encourage you to deed your right back to 
the Water Company and we will issue you a certificate for the same right.   

If you would like to talk this over with the people at the Division of Water Rights 
you can call them in Cedar City at 586-4231.  They probably won't encourage you to take this 
step, but they will confirm that the Certificated Rights are a simpler, safer and more typical 
way for you to hold your right. 

It's simple for you to make the conversion.  Let us know you want to do it and 
we'll prepare the deed for you to sign, and upon receiving your deed we will issue you a 
certificate from Dammeron Valley Water Works.  We'll then maintain your right with the 
Division of Water Rights and keep a record of all transfers.  For you nothing else will change. 
You'll still have the same perpetual use of the water at the irrigation rate and the same right to 
transfer the right that you had with the deeded right. 

Please call us if you would like addition information on this subject.   

Sincerely,   
   Brooks Pace   


